
Rucker Home and School Club Meeting 
Tuesday, May 3rd 2016 

 
Called to order at 6:05pm 
  
Present Board Members: 

 Danielle Marcucci, Danielle Shaw, Ashley Bortolussi, Tiffany Corvi and Kimberly Moreno 
 
Review of meeting minutes from April 2016. 
 
President’s Report: Danielle Marcucci 

-Flyers need to be sent out soon for 2016-2017 home and school club board election.  Danielle 
Shaw and Kimberly Moreno will be leaving the board next school year.   
-Jamba Juice will be available for purchase Thursday, May 5th after the fun run.   20% of the 
earnings will be given back.  Jamba Juice will come once a month along with Kona Ice.  Jamba 
will come back on June 3rd.  Need to purchase posters for Jamba Juice and Kona Ice for next 
year. 
-Yearbooks: We have sold 233 yearbooks, surpassing the goal of 160. After costs we made 
$896.50.   
-Strawberry Festival in the works along with the Art Show.  Most of the strawberries we need, 
have been donated.   
-Garlic Festival fliers are ready and Volunteer Spot is ready to go.  Still need to distribute fliers. 
-Apex Fun Run:  We have raised $6,000 so far, Rucker will get $3,000. 

 
Update on Rucker Fest: Ashley Bortolussi 
 The raffle baskets all met their minimum goal and they all had a bid on them.  
 
Grant & Garden Committee: Danielle Berry 

Waiting on music grant.  There are 3 more teachers that would like garden beds.  At Open House 
a flier will be available with the Saturdays that Danielle will be working on the Rucker garden.  
Sprinklers will be fixed this summer. 

 
Principal’s Report: Christine Anderson 

The teachers are overwhelmed and so appreciative of what the home and school club did for 
Teacher Appreciation week.  In the midst of testing right now.  Received positive feedback with 
Rucker Fest.  Field Day- May 27th mandated by the district.  Music to be played while students 
make their way around the field. Apex will not be needed for this day.  There are now 5 chrome 
carts on our campus and 28 yoga tablets for the lower grades (K-3)   

 
Treasurer’s Report: Danielle Shaw 

Our goal was $5,000 for Rucker Fest, almost got there, $4927.55.  Considering the weather, this 
festival did very well.  The profit from Rucker Fest and Fall Fest was $7,700.  We had 2 very 
successful Book Fairs this year.  $3,654 profit for both fairs.  Our goal was $3,000.  Teachers 
need to send in their receipts from the school year.  Dining for Dollars with BBQ 152 was a 
success, sold them out by 8pm.  $160 made off this fundraiser.  ELAC’s winter event made a little 
over $750, which was put in a separate account, not in general HSC accounts.   

 
Action Items/Upcoming: Danielle Marcucci 



-Gate Open House: Should Home and School Club have a table at this event.  Show potential 
new families the events we put on. 
-Mother and Family Celebration (ELAC) May 13th- $5 entry for adults $3 for kids.  There will be a 
raffle. 5:30-9pm.  HSC’s role will be handling the cash.  Clear understanding with ELAC going into 
the next school year about events. 
-Open House, May 11th- Email sent out.  Need to create a Volunteer Spot for cutting 
strawberries morning of.  Baking our own cupcakes. 
-Play Day, June 1st- Need to speak with Mrs. Carlile about this event. 
-5th grade promotion- Should HSC have a role in this event?  Jacinda Barker in charge.  June 8th.  
Mrs. Anderson to remind teachers to let 4th grade parents know to help with this event.   

 
Meeting Adjourned at 6:54pm 
 
Next Home and School Club Meeting: June 2nd at 6pm in the Library 
  

 
 


